## SOUTHEAST MONMOUTH MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES July 10, 2025

## 9:30 AM

The Southeast Monmouth Municipal Utilities Authority members met on July 10, 2025. Present were Sea Girt representative Justin Macko, Wall Township representative John Tobia, Spring Lake Heights representative Connor Kessler, and Brielle Borough representative Tom Nolan. Also present were attorney Mark Kitrick, Steve Mayer and NJWSA Plant Manager Anthony Colasurdo. Spring Lake Borough representative Bryan Dempsey was absent.

Tom Nolan called for the Salute to the Flag followed by a moment of silence.

Roll-call was taken by Lauren Lazar.

Tom Nolan called for a motion to approve the July Bill List in the amount of \$818,254.99.

Justin Macko made a motion to approve the July Bill list.

Connor Kessler seconded the motion and upon roll-call the members voted as follows:

Tom Nolan Yea

Justin Macko Yea

Connor Kessler Yea

John Tobia Yea

Bryan Dempsey Absent

There being 4 yeas and no nays, Tom Nolan declared the July bill list approved.

Tom Nolan called for a motion to approve the June meeting minutes.

John Tobia made a motion to approve June meeting minutes.

Justin Macko seconded the motion and upon roll-call the members voted as follows:

Tom Nolan Yea

Justin Macko Yea

Connor Kessler Yea

John Tobia Yea

Bryan Dempsey Absent

There being 4 yeas and no nays, Tom Nolan declared June meeting minutes approved. Tom Nolan called for a motion to approve Resolution No. 2025-08 R&R Replacement Recycle Pump.

Connor Kessler made a motion to approve Resolution No. 2025-08.

John Tobia seconded the motion and upon roll-call the members voted as follows:

Tom Nolan Yea

Justin Macko Yea

Connor Kessler Yea

John Tobia Yea

Bryan Dempsey Absent

There being 4 yeas and no nays, Tom Nolan declared Resolution No. 2025-08 approved. In old business, none.

In new business, Anthony Colasurdo provided an update for the plant, stating the reservoir is at normal capacity for this time of year. They have been communicating with H2M and Wall Township to ensure things run smoothly. Colasurdo provided additional updates regarding reporting, with the new DEP reporting system; reports were delayed but they are on top of it and getting everything caught up. Colasurdo provided additional updates on projects, stating carbon regeneration is going well and they are taking steps to prolong vessel lifespans.

In further new business, Pat Cole provided an update to the Northwest Wall project, stating system was first put into service manually to check for issues and debug; they are working through minor issues continuously. The first test was July 4<sup>th</sup> weekend and there was positive reaction.

There being no further old or new business and no public comment, Tom Nolan called for a motion to adjourn and all being in agreement, the meeting adjourned at 9:41 AM.